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Future events 
 

17th July 
Drop in for parents 

 
18th July 

Whole school 
Science Day 

 
19th July 

Years 3 and 4 
Sports Day at 9.20am 

 
21st July 

Year 6 Leavers’ 
Assembly at 2pm 

 

 

 
 

Next Week 
 

Thursday, 13th July 
Sports Day for 

Reception: 9.30 – 10.15 
Year 1: 10.15 – 11.00 

 Year 2: 11 – 11.45 
 

Year 5 & 6 production 
of Joseph for parents 

1.30 and 6.30pm 
 

Friday, 14th July 
Year 5 cake sale after 

school 
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Have a good weekend  

 
Mrs H. Scargill 
Principal 

 

 

                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Road safety for pedestrians and drivers is a subject that we have raised 
many times in our newsletter, but inconsiderate driving and parking 
continues to be a problem. 

We have now spoken with the local Police Sargeant and had a visit from the 
Police Community Support Officer today to try to find a way forward to 
ensure the safety of our children and families. 

Next academic year we will working closely with the local police and will be 
inviting the Highways Agency and Council representatives to attend a Parent 
Forum discussion group. 

Look out for moreinformation in September. 

 
Inside this week’s edition: 
 
*Classroom news  
*e-safety Live.me    
* Science competition results 
 

 
 

 

This week we have had 

two very serious 

incidents reported, 

involving our children 

and careless drivers. 
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TOP HOUSE 

07/07/17 

Weekly Totals 

ARTISTS   3461 

INVENTORS       3398 

EXPLORERS       3392 

MUSICIANS   3291 

SCIENTISTS       2997 
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Class Dojo Star Of The Week 

RA Flavius 

RB Lucia 

1A Jeevesh 

1B Olivier 

2A Michal 

2B Amira 

3A Hanifa 

3B Faiza 

4A Connor 

4B Maisy 

5A Aabha 

5B Sagana 

6A Imran 

6B Artur 

 

 

  
 

 



    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
         
                              

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE UPDATE 
Miss Bodnarchuk RA 95.7% 

Miss Holmes RB 94.0% 
Miss Baggott 1A 94.5% 

Miss Long 1B 92.5% 
Miss Williams 2A 97.3% 
Miss Bishop 2B 97.5% 
Miss Knight 3A 96.0% 

Miss Dawson 3B 90.0% 
Mr Pearson 4A 96.0% 

Mrs Snetterfield 4B 98.7% 
Mrs Wall 5A 98.3% 

Miss Sewell 5B 100% 
Miss Costanzo 6A 99.1% 
Mrs Embling 6B 95.2% 

ATTENDANCE  

 1st 

5A 

100% 

 

      Weekly average 96.8% Please remember to contact 
the school office each day of 

illness to advise that your 
child will not be in school. 

01933 223323 

 

 

Late Book 

July Number of late 
arrivals 

Monday 3rd 10 

Tuesday 4th 9 

Wednesday 5th 14 

Thursday 6th 6 

Friday 7th 3 

Over 3 hours of learning lost! 

 

  3rd    
  5B 
 

99.1% 

 

  2nd 
6A 

99.5% 

You can be fined for taking your child on 
holiday during term time, or if your 
child has a number of unauthorised 

absences. 

Schools have to inform the local authority of any 
pupils who are regularly absent from school, have 
irregular attendance, or have missed 5 school days 

or more without the school's permission.  

Schools are also under a safeguarding duty, to 
investigate and report any unexplained absences. 

Fine - Your local council can give you a fine of £60, 
which rises to £120 if you don’t pay within 21 days. 
If you don’t pay the fine after 28 days you may be 
prosecuted for your child’s absence from school. 

Prosecution - You could get a fine of up to £2,500, 
a community order or a jail sentence up to 3 
months. The court also gives you a Parenting 
Order. This means you have to go to parenting 
classes. You’ll also have to do what the court says 
to improve your child’s school attendance. 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/school-attendance-absence/legal-action-to-enforce-school-attendance


  

 

CLASSROOM NEWS 

 

The children in Reception enjoyed the 
art day last Tuesday. They created 
their own interpretations of 
butterflies using inspiration from Van 
Gogh's painting. 

Year  3 were excellent during their 
Strings Concert for parents. They 
have worked hard to learn musical 
pieces all term and this hard work 
really paid off! 

 

We went on a shape hunt around the 
school in reception. We found lots of 
shapes in different places, that 
included 2d and 3d shapes! 

“Calling all Reception, 
Year 1 and Year 2 classes!” 

 

 

Please bring in an 
empty small, 

disposable water 
bottle each during 
next week for our 

science day 
investigation. 

  



 

 

app  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Northamptonshire Police would like to bring to the attention of 
parents the app ‘Live.me’. This is a live video streaming app 
where users can broadcast live-streaming videos and watch 
others’ videos. The terms of use specify that users must be 18 
years of age or have parental permission to use the tool. 
 
The app has limited security features and it is possible for 
users to potentially identify the location where a video was 
recorded. It is possible for any video to be recorded and shared 
without the permission or knowledge of the person who made 
the video.  

We would encourage parents to make sure they know 
what apps their child is using, how each app works and 
what their child is using it for.  

 

Many legitimate apps are being used by young people in a way 
that allows them to communicate with, or be contacted by, 
absolute strangers. This creates a significant risk to your child.  

 

www.mumsnet.com/internet-safety  

www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-
safe/share-aware  

www.kidscape.org.uk/advice/advice.../internet-safety  

E–Safety:  

  

 

Live.me 

http://www.mumsnet.com/internet-safety
http://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/share-aware
http://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/share-aware
http://www.kidscape.org.uk/advice/advice.../internet-safety


  

    

C O M P E T I T I O N  R E S U L T S 

 

 

 

1st Place 

AJ and Mia McMillan 

2nd Place 

Jennifer Fox 

3rd Place 

Bartosz and Paulina  

We had some amazing entries 
for our competition. Well done 
to you all and thank you for 
your amazing ideas! 

Well done to our top 3 winners 
who have received their prizes 
in assembly this week. 



  LET‘S LOOK AT JULY! 

                 

Thursday, 13th July 
 

Year 5 & 6 production of 
“Joseph”  

 

Performances:1.30pm & 6.30pm 
Tickets available now - £1.00, 

including a  
 

Year 5 

CAKE SALE 
Friday, 14th July 

We would be very grateful for 
donations of cakes and biscuits to sell 

next Friday. 

Please bring your donations of baked 
goodies on Thursday afternoon or 

Friday morning. 

 
 

 

 

Leavers’ Assembly! 
 Friday, 21st July, at 2pm. 

Year 6 parents/carers ~  

please join us and share 

some happy memories as we 

say “Goodbye” and “Good 

Luck” to our fabulous 

 

 

Tuesday, 18th May 

Whole School 

 
                         Day                   

Friday, 21st July 

LAST DAY OF 
TERM 
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S P O R T S   P A G E 

“Champion of 
the Week” 

  

   

   

DATE                             YEAR  TIME 

Thursday, 13th July  Reception 9.30-10.15 
    Year 1 10.15-11.00 
    Year 2 11.00-11.45  
 
Thursday, 19th July  3 & 4  9.20am 
    

 
STREET DANCE  

STAR OF THE WEEK 

All children are doing 
exceptionally well, 
rehearsing for the  

Wicksteed Park 

“Showdown” 

 
 

Finlay Danns, Class 5A 

“Since taking part in our 
Dodgeball breakfast club, 
Finlay’s fitness levels 
have increased and his 
enjoyment of curriculum 
P.E. and keenness to get 
involved have improved 
greatly. Well done!” 

 

 

Year 5 and 6 had 
their sports day 
last week.  

We love this action 
shot! 



 
FANTASTIC VICTASTIC AWARDS 

Miss Bodnarchuk Adam Peach for showing respect and responsibility in the classroom. 
Adam has shown kindness to his peers in the classroom and has been a 
helping hand in tidying up the classroom. 
Ruby Cooper for her fantastic work in phonics. While writing, Ruby has 
shown a lot of perseverance in trying to write three and four sound 
words. Well done, Ruby! 

Miss Holmes Faiza Ahmed for her fantastic independent writing this week about an 
elephant, writing about what it looks like and what it eats. 
Aleeza Begum for always showing a ‘can do’ attitude and willingness 
to learn. 

Miss Baggott Zahra Haidari for making a great effort to work on her handwriting 
and practice using the correct letter formation. 
 Connie Johnston for working really hard to use her sounds when 
writing.  

Miss Long William Timpson for being responsible at all times. 
Esha Joymungul for being a true friend by encouraging her friends to 
make the right choices. 

Mrs. Williams Kallo Levente for working really hard to improve his handwriting this 
term - well done Levente! 
Emils Bazley for his excellent attitude to learning; Emils has been 
making a sustained concentrated effort to do well in all of his learning 
this term. Well done Emils! 

Miss Bishop Oliver Glebecki for producing some excellent work this term about life 
cycles and mini beasts. 
Julia Jaworska for working really hard during transfer day and building 
her confidence. 

Miss Knight Jakub Zolnacz for working hard to always be ready for and participate 
in learning. 
Nicola Rychlewska for excellent effort using mathematical vocabulary 
to identify and describe angles. 

Miss Dawson Julia Ziolkowska for persevering with the violin and concentrating 
during the performance. 
Georgi Mihaylov for making tremendous progress in his reading. 

Mr. Pearson Ryan Matata for great problem solving in Maths this week. 
Daisy O’Connor for excellent fiction writing in English this week. 

Mrs. Setterfield Toms Stripinis for his respect and aspiration to do his best. 
Tyreece Dorsett for perseverance in maths. 

Mrs. Wall Om Patel for great perseverance and effort in learning songs for our 
production.  
Lily Cooper for always showing Victoria values and being a great 
member of the team. 

Miss Sewell Helena Kuhlman for fantastic perseverance, aspiration  and patience 
working on her handwriting. Well done! 
Trinity Wilson for showing co-operation with children and adults  and 
aspiration to be her very best this week. Brilliant work, well done! 

Miss Costanzo Nikita Cernajevs for his amazing singing. 
Lucas Lamb for being an excellent “teaching assistant” on transfer day. 

Mrs. Embling Artur Pekalski for always trying his best and being up for a challenge. 
Shannay Hall - for her fantastic positive attitude to school. 

 
 


